To be officially published by the Dodge Criterion
PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, August 2, 2017 in the Board Room of the Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Strand, George, Weddle, Saalfeld, Osborn and Missel.  Absent:  Beam.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the current open meeting laws were available for anyone’s review.  


The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.

The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed and received and placed on file county officials’ reports of Highway Department and Building Inspection/Zoning Department for the month of July 2017, correspondence from Charter Communications regarding price adjustments on or after July 22nd and  changes to their television service, minutes of Fremont Health Board of Trustees System Board meeting of June 26, 2017 and copy of financial statement for month ending June 30, 2017, letter from Gary Osborn announcing his resignation on the County Board as District 7 Supervisor, effective September 1, 2017,  letter from Veteran Service Officer Mark Schneck announcing Ed Faltin has agreed to serve another term on the Veterans Committee, Preliminary Levy Allocation requests from Dodge Rural Fire District, Pebble Township, Fremont Rural Fire District No. 8, Winslow Fire District, Hooper Township, Cuming Township, Nickerson Rural Fire, Uehling Fire District, Everett Township, Nickerson Township, Hooper Fire District #2, Dodge County Agricultural Society, Maple Township, Platte Township, Scribner Rural Fire District, Dodge County Historical Society, North Bend Rural Fire Protection District, Cotterell Township and Union Township and minutes of the July 18, 2017 Planning Commission meeting.


The Board unanimously, with Strand abstaining, approved the minutes of the July 19, 2017 meeting as printed.

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the July 25, 2017 meeting as printed.

At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Beam.

The Board unanimously received and placed on file a letter from Nebraska Jail Standards confirming their annual inspection of the Dodge County Jail scheduled for August 10, 2017.

At 9:06 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss jail administration.


At 9:22 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the jail administration.  No action was taken or needed as a result of the closed session.

Under any additional items of discussion, Chairman Missel reported on the transporting of a person in Dodge County’s custody to the Saunders County Hospital where he was pronounced deceased.  He commented protocol calls for a grand jury to  review the incident. 
At 9:25 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, August 16, 2017 at 9:05 A.M.
Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being except for Supervisor Beam.
The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $183,532.72.
The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $365,778.94.
Under any emergency item to the agenda, County Clerk Mytty presented the County Board with a copy of the notice to be published accepting applicants for County Supervisor for District 7, due to the resignation of Gary Osborn.  Resumes will be received by a selection committee consisting of County Attorney Glass, County Clerk Mytty and County Treasurer Dill who will then appoint his successor.  Applicants have until 4:30 P.M. on August 18, 2017 to submit their resumes to the County Clerk’s office.
Committee Report – Supervisor Osborn reported on correspondence received from Region 6 Behavioral Healthcare requesting a fiscal budget 2017-2018 amount of $88,692 from Dodge County.
Committee Report – Supervisor Saalfeld reported on the Northeast NACO fall workshop scheduled for September 15th in Columbus, Nebraska.
Committee Report – Supervisor Missel reported on the recent Army CORP open public meeting held at Christensen Field where they recapped updates, repairs or additions to the existing levy system, which costs exceed and are not acceptable to federal funding.  That is why other alternatives were being given to homeowners.

Committee Report – Supervisor George reported the Finance Committee would be meeting next Wednesday, August 9th at 9:00 A.M. in the County Clerk’s office on the 2017-2018 budget.
The Board unanimously passed a motion approving and authorizing the Chairman to sign an Amendment for the Subgrant Agreement between Dodge County and the Nebraska Department of Health & Human Services (DHHS) Child Support Enforcement (CSE) Program, effective October 1, 2017 until September 30, 2018.
The Board unanimously passed a motion reappointing Ed Faltin of Fremont, Nebraska to another 5-year term as a member to the Dodge County Veterans Committee, term expiring June 30, 2022.
In one motion, the Board unanimously passed a motion to receive two bids opened on July 31, 2017 at 11:00 A.M. in the Highway Department for the construction of turning lanes on Old Highway 275 for Schilke Park known as Project 614 from ME Collins Contracting Co., Inc. of Wahoo, Nebraska in the amount of $199,590.10 and from Sawyer Construction of Fremont, Nebraska in the amount of $255,884.25 and awarded the bid contract to the lowest bidder, ME Collins Contracting Co., Inc. in the amount of $199,590.10.

The Board unanimously passed a motion to appoint Nathan Scholl of Hooper, Nebraska as a member to the Planning Commission to a 3-year term expiring on May 31, 2020 replacing Loell Strand who chose not to seek another term.

A Public Hearing was held to consider the request of Bernard H. and Lori L. Bunn of Scribner, Nebraska to subdivide a 10 acre parcel and to obtain a Conditional Use Permit as per Article 12 4.2 Exemptions B. located in the NW ¼ of the NW ¼ of Section 29, Township 19 North, Range 5 East in Pleasant Valley Township, Zoning District A-1, Intensive Ag.  With no testimony for and/or against the request, the Board unanimously passed a motion to accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission and to approve the subdivision of the 10 acre parcel and to grant the conditional use permit, based on the conditional use conforms to the intent and purpose of the regulations and the use conforms to regulations of the district to which it is located.

Supervisor Strand, Chairman of the Road & Bridge Committee, reported the committee will be interviewing starting at 1:00 P.M. today four of the five candidates to fill the position of Highway Superintendent, due to the retirement of Alan Doll.  The committee is anticipating their decision finalized by the end of next week with a possible hiring by September 1st.

At 9:50 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss the appeal of the denial of the three time max in a calendar year of general assistance to a client.
At 9:58 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the appeal. 
The Board unanimously passed a motion instructing General Assistance Mytty to assist the client with up to two additional months of assistance if required.

At 9:59 A.M., Chairman Missel recessed the Board as a Board of Supervisors and convened the Board as a Board of Equalization, with all members being present except for Supervisor Beam.

The Board unanimously received the Personal Property Penalty Protest of Arlyn W. Ploen of Fremont, Nebraska and passed a motion to waive the 10% penalty assessed by the County Assessor, due to this being the first time Mr. Ploen filed his personal property schedule late.  (Supervisor George stepped out of the meeting room at the time of discussion and motion, but returned shortly afterwards at approximately 10:02 A.M.)
The Board unanimously received a letter from Adelyn Lenz of Fremont, Nebraska requesting her 2017 Homestead Exemption be approved and passed a motion to approve her exemption, due to her husband’s passing on October 8, 2016.  Ms. Lenz’s application will be sent to the State of Nebraska and they will make the final determination of approval.
With no tax roll corrections to consider and no further business under Board of Equalization, Chairman Missel adjourned the Board until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, August 16, 2017.
Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Beam.
At 10:06 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss the Veteran Services Office.
At 10:15 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the Veteran Services Office, which Chairman Missel clarified as an employee matter.  No action was taken.
At 10:16 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, August 16, 2017 at 9:00 A.M.
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